
 

Town of Ayer 
 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for September 5, 2017 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for September 5, 2017 was called to order at 
7pm. 
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to appoint Mr. Mark Archambault as the Town Planner. 
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the Special Tax Assessment Agreement with American 
Superconductor subject to approval by Town Meeting.  The BOS voted (2-0) to call a 
Special Town Meeting for Monday, September 25, 2017 at 7pm in the Great Hall of the 
Ayer Town Hall for the Special Tax Assessment Agreement. 

 
• The BOS heard an update from the Town Administrator as well as comments from Nasoya 

and the Public regarding the odor issues from the Nasoya plant.  The BOS will keep the item 
on the BOS agenda for further discussion on September 19, 2017. 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the Ayer Solar Lease for the Town’s capped landfill site.  

The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the Sandy Pond Road to Wright Road Cross Country 
Water Main.  The BOS voted (2-0) to approve a one year extension for the Road Paving 
Contract.  The BOS discussed the Parking Management Study and Recommendations. 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to appoint Mr. Ken Diskin of Ayer as a Citizens Representative to the 

Town’s Energy Committee. 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve a one day beer/wine license for September 30, 2017 for St. 
Mary’s Parish. 
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the August 15, 2017 Meeting Minutes.   
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to adjourn the meeting at 10:00pm. 
 

• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, September 19, 2017 at 
7pm at the Ayer Town Hall 
 

*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the  
BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


